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Memorandum 

 
To:  Mayor and City Council Members 

  Steve Parker, City Manager 

 

From:  Melissa Reynolds, P.E., MPA, CFM, City Engineer 

 

Through: Rick Cortes, Deputy City Manager       

    

Subject:        Resolution of the City Council of the City of Seguin, Texas approving a proposal from 

D&D Sitework and Utilities related to the replacement of a 84” corrugated steel storm 

sewer pipe on Nolan Street; authorizing the City Manager to execute the standard utility 

agreement; and declaring an effective date.   

   

Date:           July 15, 2025 

  
 

Historical Background 
Stormwater from portions of the City drain to the Guadalupe River. One such interceptor is a trunk line that 

conveys flows from King Street and Court Street to the intersection of Ashby Street and King Street. Water 

then flows through 78-inch to 84-inch corrugated metal pipes beneath Nolan Street to the outfall at the 

Guadalupe River.  Drainage improvements were constructed in 1985.  

 

On Saturday, July 5th, the City recorded 7 inches of rainfall within a 24-hour period. Two wash-out areas are 

visible from the street.  

 

 
Figure 1: Nolan Street Project Location 
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Figure 2: Looking south of Nolan Street   Figure 3: Nolan Street 

Action Requested 
Two proposals were requested from contracting companies. However, one contractor was non-responsive. 

Therefore, staff recommends authorization a proposal from D&D Sitework and Utilities. D&D has 

performed similar emergency repair work on Saunders Street and currently is the contractor for the Milam 

Street Reconstruction Project and the Heideke Street Drainage Improvements. The proposal from D&D 

Sitework and Utilities for repair the storm sewer pipe on Nolan Street is $199,789.34. Public Works will 

utilize its paving crew to repair Nolan Street after D&D Sitework and Utilities has completed its work, with 

an estimated cost of $30,240.66 for the paving work. 

 

Procurement Methodology & Funding Source 
This contract is eligible for exemption from formal procurement pursuant to Section 252.032(a)(1) and 

(a)(2) of the Texas Local Government Code. All City policies and procedures will be followed for 

emergency contracts. Funding for this project is provided by the Emergency Fund.  
 

Staff Recommendation 
Staff recommends the proposal with D&D Sitework and Utilities be approved for the Nolan Street 

Emergency Repairs.    

 

 

ATTACHMENT 

1. 2025.07.15 Resolution Nolan Street Emergency Repair 

2. D&D Proposal 


